MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

HELD AT SCOTT CITY HALL October 6, 2016 AT 6:00PM

The Mayor and City Council Member met in Regular Session Thursday October 6, 2016 at 6:00pm.  Councilman Hollier was absent.
Council Member Bergeron led Prayer and Pledge.

Council Member Montoucet motioned to accept Regular Minutes of September 1, 2016 as written.  Seconded by Council Member Young, motion carried unanimously motion carried unanimously.  
Mayor Morrison stated that the city had the Scott Business Association Banquet and thanks all the staff that help put on a successful banquet.  
Morrison read an article given to him stating what does Scott a small town in Louisiana 1000 miles away have in common, it has three streets named in the honor of Irish Football and two legendary coaches from Notre Dame.  In 1959 Developer Joseph Gossen, name the streets Notre Dame Drive, Frank Lehay Street, and Knute Rockne.  Mr. Gossen and his family would listen to the games on the radio.  
Mayor Morrison received recognition as an honorary citizen of the City of Broussard.  Councilmen Johnnie Foco and Councilman Ray Bourque thanked Mayor Morrison for sending 2 street employees with vehicles and 2 police officer on Friday August 12, 2016 to help evacuated flooded residents in Broussard.
Attorney William, Babin introduced candidate for Louisiana Supreme Court District 3 Justice Judge Marilyn Castle.  Judge Castle asked for support.
Councilman Richard motioned to repeal & Rescind Resolution #2016-14.  Seconded by Councilman Young, motion carried unanimously.
Councilman Montoucet motioned Resolution #2016-19 with new millage rate of 3.11 mills.  Seconded by Councilman Richard, motion carried unanimously.
Councilman Richard motioned to allow a 30 percent match for the funding for the 2016 AFG Grant Funding to purchase a Ladder truck.  Chief Sonnier stated that last year they were denied with the offer of 20%.  Sonnier believes that 30 percent may increase fire department odds to receive the grant funding.  Motion was seconded by Councilman Montoucet, motion carried unanimously.
Engineer Mark Savoy recommended that the Ambassador Caffery-Renaud water meter project as Substantial Complete.  Councilman Richard motioned to accept Mr. Savoy recommendation, seconded by Councilman Bergeron, motion carried unanimously.
Councilman Young motioned to approve FY 2014 LCDBG Water System Improvement Project and Final Budget Report & Approve Administrative Change Order.  Original project was $674,778.50 and the change order #1 for an additional $134,244 and change order #2 with a credit of $25,001.08 with a total cost of project $515,533.42 at a 9% cost to the city.  Motion was seconded by Councilman Montoucet, motion carried unanimously.
Engineer Mark Savoy stated that bids were received on September 29, 2016 and Co-D Construction, LLC in amount of $32,290 was the low bidder.  Councilman Richard motioned to Award of Harold Gauthe Rd, St Mary St. Force Main Extension Project to Co-D Construction for total amount of $32,290 as recommended by Engineer Savoy.  Motion was seconded by Councilman Montoucet, motion carried unanimously.
Councilman Young reported to the Mayor and Council that the heavy Traffic on Rue Bon Secour was causing damage to the road and that the residents were complaining.  A discussion with residents that live on Rue Bon Secour, it was decided that the business owners would be contacted that they must use the truck route only and that Rue Bon Secour was not a truck route.  No action was taken.
Councilman Montoucet motioned to table Discussion – City of Scott Code of Ordinances Article III, Weeds and Noxious Vegetation.  Ms. Theresa Rohloff was not present.  Seconded by Councilman Richard, motion carried unanimously.
Councilman Young motioned to give a Variance to the City of Scott Code of Ordinances, Article II Noise Ordinance, Scott Park -Acadiana High Alumni Association.  Mr. Dustin Lamartine asked for Variance for the October 14-15 Rag Ball Tournament, he stated that this was the 5th year.  Councilman Richard seconded, motion carried unanimously.
Councilman Richard motioned to Widening of Hwy 93 from I-10 to Renaud at a cost of $80,000 for Engineering & Environmental.  Mr. Pat Logan stated that the city is responsible for 20% match of the $80,000.  Mr. Logan said the total project would be about 5 million dollars and the city will be responsible for the 20 percent match.  Councilman Montoucet seconded, motion carried unanimously.
There being no further business, meeting adjourned
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